
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  January 29, 2018      
 
RE: 615 and 617 Fleming Street (permit application # T18-8823) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Avocado tree.  
A site inspection was done on January 24, 2018 and documented the 
following: 

           Tree Species: Avocado (Persea americana) 
                              

                  



 



 



 



 



 
 

 



 





 



 
 
NOTE:  Tree is a property line tree.  Authorization has been received from 
both property owners regarding removal of the tree. 
 
Diameter: 25.4”  
Location: 20% (property line tree, trunk damaged gutter and roof area of 
one structure and stairway area of the other)    
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 60% (fair)  
Total Average Value = 60%  
Value x Diameter =  15.2 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
Additional information has been requested regarding damage to the 
structures due to the tree. 



 
 
Additional 

Information 
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Karen DeMaria

From: Eric Detwiler <eric.detwiler@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2018 8:12 AM
To: Karen DeMaria; Mike Vagnoni
Subject: Re: RE: tree removal application

Karen, Mike, 
 
Additionally to the damage on Mike's property, unit 6 in the Campbell condo association has sustained other damage. The 
foundation of unit six is partially on top of a capped cistern. The cistern has been sealed with a concrete slab. However, 
the tree's roots have now grown partially into the cistern and cracked open the concrete slab during the storm. Once the 
tree has been removed, we will need to repair the damage. I do worry about the stability of the tree since it's roots are 
growing into an empty cistern space. 
 
This damage became apparent when the tree buckled the popped off the boards on the deck adjacent to number 6. 
Before we replaced the boards, I took this picture of the damage. It's really very difficult to see, but it gives you the idea.  
 
At this point there are renters staying in the unit, so I am not able to get additional pictures, which would require taking up 
the boards on the deck again. 
 
I hope this is helpful.  
 
Thanks. 
 
- Eric Detwiler 
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President Campbell Condo 

Assocation  

 
 
 
 
 
 
On Monday, January 29, 2018, 4:43:26 PM EST, Mike Vagnoni <mike@ambrosiakeywest.com> wrote:  
 
 

Thanks Karen, I will send what I have along with a small narrative. 

  

From: Karen DeMaria [mailto:kdemaria@cityofkeywest-fl.gov]  
Sent: Monday, January 29, 2018 4:09 PM 
To: Mike Vagnoni; eric.detwiler@yahoo.com 
Subject: RE: tree removal application 

  

Mike and Eric: 

  













 

 

Application 

 

 

 












